






March 4, 2011 
 
Sonia Bianchetti-Garbato   
Via Ippodromo 61 
Milan, Italy 20151 
 
Dear Sonia,  
 
On behalf of the World Figure Skating Hall of Fame, I am sorry to inform you 
that you were not selected for the World Figure Skating Hall of Fame Class of 
2011. The fact that you were nominated and on the ballot is a reflection upon 
your significant contributions to the sport of figure skating and the respect you 
continue to have from the world skating community. 
 
This year there were once again many outstanding individuals who were 
nominated and a select few placed on the ballot, but unfortunately no one 
received the required number of votes to be elected for the Class of 2011.  
 
You may recall that Mr. Nobuo Sato was elected for the Class of 2010, and his 
induction ceremony will take place during the World Figure Skating 
Championships in Tokyo, Japan later this month.  
 
Your nomination will be kept in our active file and considered next year. Thank 
you for your continued support of the World Figure Skating Hall of Fame.   
 
Regards, 
  
 

 
 
Lawrence G. Mondschein, Ph.D. 
Chair of Electors, World Figure Skating Hall of Fame 
 
cc: Patricia St. Peter, President 
      David Raith, Executive Director 
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February 1, 2012 
 
 
Sonia Bianchetti Garbato 
Via Ippodromo 61 
20151 Milano 
 
Dear Sonia,  
  

Thank you for your letter and e-mail of January 24, 2012. You were correct in 
that I was away last week at the U.S. Figure Skating Championships in San 
Jose, California. The competition was exciting with a number of memorable 
performances. We also inducted Michelle Kwan into the U.S. Figure Skating 
Hall of Fame. 

As of today, February 1, 2012, we have not yet announced the individuals who 
will be included on the World Figure Skating Hall of Fame ballot. However, we 
do plan to issue the announcement shortly.  

The statement in your second paragraph with respect to nominees who were 
included on the first ballot and therefore would be automatically included on the 
ballot for the next two years if not elected is incorrect. As stated in the 
announcement requesting nominations for the World Figure Skating Hall of 
Fame Class of 2012, “The Selection Committee will review all nominations to 
verify that the candidates meet the selection standards and to approve the 
candidates to be placed on the official ballot.” There is no automatic entitlement 
for anyone to be placed on the ballot for election to the World Figure Skating 
Hall of Fame. 

My sincere apologies for the apparent misinformation you have received. Let 
me assure you that as Chair of the Nominating Committee, the integrity of the 
World Figure Skating Hall of Fame election process has not been and will not 
be compromised.  

Best regards, 

 
 
Lawrence G. Mondschein, Ph.D. 
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